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Website: www.carclazesch.org 

 

Parent Pay: www.parentpay.com 

 

Head Teacher: Mr Simon Pollard  

Welcome and updates 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

We have arrived at the end of a very busy 
half term. I’m really not sure where the 
time has gone. 

 

We have happy news to share—
congratulations to Miss Clemes and her 
partner Andrew Butler on the birth (13th 
October) of their son—Ellis Reuben Butler. 

 

We are sad to lose Mr Lawer who has a new 
job working for the Sunday Independent. 
We will miss you Mr Lawer—congratulations 
and good luck for the future. 

 

We hope everyone has a super half term 
break. Don’t forget the children don’t 
return until Wednesday 30th October. 

 

We are excited to announce that we have 
decided to turn November into a 
celebration of reading. We will be doing 
lots to promote the joy of reading 
beginning with a visit by author Ross 
Montgomery on 4th November. We even 
have a slogan for the month: 

 

“Remember, Remember to read in 
November.” 

 

We will also run an extreme reading 
competition. I’m letting you know now so 
that you can take pictures during half term 
and get ahead of the game! Please email 
pictures to secretary@carclazesch.org 

 

Looking forward to seeing everyone after 
the break. 

 

Best wishes 

 

Simon Pollard 

Head Teacher 

IMPROTATN NOTICE 

WEDNESDAY 30 OCTOBER 2019 

There will be NO Busy Bees or any After School 

Clubs running on this day.  Please do not book your 

children in on Parent Pay as there is Staff Training 

and NO Wraparound Care will be offered.  

Kind Regards 

Carclaze School  

http://peninsulatrust.org/


Responsibility- Celebration  

Our focus value for this half term is: 

Responsibility 

We can show responsibility by taking care of ourselves 

and others, doing our duties and jobs, taking care of our 

things and other people’s and by helping to take care of 

our homes, schools, communities and even the world. 

Porthpean   Good Work - J.Hammond 

    Maths - R.Zushchuk  

Pisky Cove   Celebration - M.Bone 

    Maths - H.James 

    Responsibility - I.McGuigan  

Greenaway    Responsibility - V.Flanagan  

    Sparkle - E.Haydney  

    Communication - S.Prynne 

Carlyon Bay   Responsivity - A.Davis 

    Celebration - A. Griffiths  

Sennen    Celebration - J.Lamb  

Perranporth   Celebration—A. May 

    Responsibility - I.Roper 

    Maths- E.Dean 

Harlyn Bay   Responsibility  -F.Warren 

    Celebration - A.Bundy  

Bamaluz   Responsibility - P.Marques 

    Celebration - J.Morcom  

Porthluney   Celebration - B.Dean and  

    M.Ford 

Attendance/Certificates and General Information: 

ATTENDANCE AWARDS 

Welcome to the weekly attendance awards.  We 
have been set a target of more than 96%                
attendance. 

This week the following classes have reached 
their target and will receive 10 minutes extra 
play: 

 

Polkerris     97.1% 

Charlestown   96% 

Mawgan Porth   97% 

Greenaway    97.2% 

Carlyon Bay   97% 

Perranporth   97.7% 

Sennen    97.8% 

Harlyn Bay    98.7% 

Bamaluz    96.5% 

 

The following classes just missed out on their 
target this week.  Good luck for next week: 

 

Porthpean     90.70% 

Pisky Cove    95.3% 

Porthluney    91.7% 

Hemmick     92.8% 

Polzeath    94% 

 

If you would like to know your child’s individual at-
tendance please login to the eSchools web-
site - www.carclazesch.org  

 

School Meals 

Please remember to book your child’s school lunches via ParentPay (whether they are free school meals or not)      

before the Sunday evening deadline.  If you forget to book, your child can have a jacket potato but will not get the 

choice they want.  This is so the cook knows what to order/prepare for the week ahead.  Alternatively you can provide 

a packed lunch for them. Thank you. 

Parent Consultations will be taking place in early November—please check your 
eSchools account for bookings.  If you have misplaced your eSchools login 

(www.carclazesch.org) then please contact the school office. 



Diary Dates 2019/2020: 

Proposed Residential Dates: 

Year 3 - BF Adventure 6 to 8 July 2020 

Year 4 - Delaware 22 to 24 June 2020 

Year 6 - London 18 to 22 May  

All of the above trips will appear on your Parent Pay 

account once they have been confirmed.  Camp 

meetings will be held in class throughout the term. 

Football and Netball Fixtures 2019/2020 - letters will be sent home to selected team members: 

Tuesday 1 October 2019 

Carclaze V Mount Charles - Home 

Tuesday 15 October 2019 

Sandy Hill V Carclaze - Away 

Tuesday 5 November 2019 

Carclaze V St Stephen – Home 

14 January 2020 

St Mewan V Carclaze – Away 

Tuesday 28 January 2020 

Carclaze V Charlestown - Home 

Tuesday 11 February 2020 

Biscovey V Carclaze – Away 

Other Competitions: 

Rosewarne Shield – Played during the Autumn/Spring Term – letters will be sent to selected players. 

Diamond Shield - Played during the Autumn/Spring Term – letter will be sent to selected players. 

Various Netball and Football Competitions throughout the Autumn and Spring Term – look out for  
letters in your child’s book bag. 

  

Go Active Holiday Club - Monday 21 October and Friday 25 October 2019.  Payments and 

bookings must be made via Parent Pay. 

Foundation Stage 

2020/21 - New Starters Open Afternoon 1.30 on 

12 Nov19 

2020/21 - New Starters Open Afternoon 1.30 on 

20 Nov 19 

10 December 2019 - 9.30 Nativity Play 

11 December 2019 - 2.00 Nativity Play  

 

Year 5 and Year 6 Swimming Lessons will continue every Tuesday afternoon until Tuesday 3 December 

2019.  Year 3 and 4 will swim after the Christmas break.  



Friends of Carclaze School: 

 

Thank you to all those that helped and offered 

to help at our first event of the new academic 

year, the Autumn Disco.  It was a fantastic 

evening and very well attended. We raised a 

whopping £550.83 profit.  Well done everyone! 

Upcoming dates for your diary: 

Next Meeting  Wednesday 30 October 7.30pm to pack raffle 

         tickets (all welcome) 

Christmas Fayre  Saturday 30 November  2.00-4.00 

Non uniform days for Christmas Fayre are as follows: 

    Friday 22 November - Jam Jars (examples 

to follow) 

    Friday 29 November - Bottles for Tombola 

 

Christmas Singalong Wednesday 11th December (details to follow) 

 

Our next meeting will be held on Wednesday 30 October, at which we 

will be packing the raffle tickets for the Christmas Fayre ready to go home 

to parents/carers.  If you would like to help with this please come along 

on the night, the more the merrier and many hands make light work! 

Bun Bake Dates: 

Year 6 - 4 November 

Year 5 -  13 January 

Year 4 -  10 February 

Year 3 -  16 March 

Year 2 - 4 May 

Year 1 - 8 June 

FS  - 13 July 

Current Committee.. 
 
Chair - Jo Plester 

Vice Chair - Ann Dash 

Treasurer - Zoe Derriman 

Vice Treasurer - Cathy                                             

Higginson 

Secretary - Kerry Gray 

Vice Secretary - Debbie       

Cockayne 

 

We are friendly, approachable 

and hope to put new attendees 

at ease but if you are nervous, 

bring someone along with you 

as the more the merrier! 



May Bank Holiday 2020 - Has been changed 

from  

Monday 4 May to Friday 8 May. 

Inset Days  2019 (confirmed): 

 4 September 19 

 28 and 29 October 19 

 6 January 20 

 14 April 20 

Please see the school website for a full list of 

next year’s term dates.  

News and Information: 

Aldi Kits for Schools 

A big thank you to everyone 

that has sent in stickers for 

our Aldi Kits for Schools Post-

er.  We have now filled our 

poster and will be sending it 

off this week.   

 


